St John’s Group Practice

Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 18th July 2012

Present:
Mrs G Shillitoe, Practice Manager

Mrs C Smith, Administration Assistant



Mrs J Temporal, Administration Assistant



Mr J Lilley



Mr H Ellis

Apologies:
Mrs S Bullock, Reception Manager

Mrs Smith welcomed and thanked everyone attending the meeting.

Carolyn distributed copies of the practice newsletter, a draft copy of a patient survey and usage statistics for the practice website.

Practice News

The practice is currently advertising for a part-time salaried GP who will cover 4 sessions per week.  

The full time GPs are now working a four day week as opposed to a four and a half day week; this allows the GPs to have one full day off a week.  There is no loss in the number of appointments offered to patients.  Dr Jawaid now works full time and replaces Dr Cope who worked part-time.  

A trainee GP will be joining the Practice in August.  Initially these appointment slots will be for 30 minutes.  The Registrar will report to the GPs.

Following on from the action plan:  The Practice will not be proceeding with the electronic notice board and television screens for the waiting rooms.  The Practice Manager and the Senior Partner have investigated the cost, which has proved far too much.  However, the possibility of looking into the investigation for the telephone queuing system is still going ahead.  The text message service remains incompatible with our current computer system.

Usage statistics for the website were circulated.  
Mr Ellis commented that it would be a good idea to put the action plan and what has been achieved from it on the Practice Newsletter.

At the last PPG meeting it was suggested of a possible link with the Scott Practice, this will not be happening.  However, Mr Ellis said he would be interested in hearing about other practices and how they handle different issues.  There is a meeting for Practice Managers next week regarding the Patient Participation Groups so we will report any relevant information back to the next meeting.

A patient survey was passed around the group for views about using some of the information on this form for our next survey due to take place in October/November.   The survey is quite in-depth compared to the previous one.  Mr Ellis commented it may be interesting to see how people travel to and from the surgery and to repeat some of the questions from the first survey and compare with the new one to see whether we have improved in  certain areas.  Mr Ellis and Mr Lilley were asked to take the survey away with them and add any comments so we could discuss them at the September meeting.  Both gentlemen said they would e-mail any new ideas to incorporate onto the survey before the next meeting.
The Choose and Book system was discussed briefly. Carolyn commented that only 2 week wait referrals and Orthopaedic CATS appointments are made using the system now.

Copies of minutes to all attendees.  

Copies of minutes to all group members.

It was agreed to hold the next meeting Wednesday 19th September at 

12 noon where the final draft of the Patient Survey will be made available
